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Dear colleague, 
 
The EFLM Working Group Cardiac Markers has performed several surveys on the use and 
implementation of cardiac markers in European countries, US and Canada. The results of the 
previous surveys (2006, 2010, 2013, 2019) have been published in several articles. 
 
EFLM Working Group Cardiac Markers has started collaboration with European Society of 
Cardiology (ESC) in order to have also clinician view for the use and implementation of 
cardiac markers. This present survey is a joint project with the International Federation of 
Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine (IFCC), the Association for Acute CardioVascular 
Care (ACVC) and the European Society for Emergency Medicine (EUSEM). 
 
We would like to invite you to participate in this international survey exploring the use of 
biomarkers in the diagnosis of myocardial injury. You are being invited to participate in this 
survey because of your expertise in this field. The original survey was distributed in February 
2022 (Invitation letter attached). Those who have already completed the survey, please, 
ignore this reminder. Thank you for your contribution. 
 
This survey is being hosted by the University of Edinburgh. The survey can be completed 
within 10 minutes and can be accessed here: 
 
https://edinburgh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/international-use-of-cardiac-biomarkers-for-the-diagnosis 

DEADLINE EXTENDED 
We kindly ask you to complete the survey by August 31, 2022. 

We would like to thank you in advance for your time and contribution to this work.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 
EFLM WORKING GROUP ON CARDIAC MARKERS: 

 
Kristin Aakre  kristin.moberg.aakre@helse-bergen.no  
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Dear Sir/Madame 

We would like to invite you to participate in this international survey exploring the use of 
biomarkers in the diagnosis of myocardial infarction. You are being invited to participate in 
this survey because of your expertise in this field. 

This survey is being hosted by the University of Edinburgh on behalf of the European 
Federation of Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine (EFLM), the International 
Federation of Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine (IFCC), the Association for Acute 
CardioVascular Care (ACVC) and the European Society for Emergency Medicine (EUSEM). 

The survey can be completed within 10 minutes and can be accessed here: International use 
of Cardiac Biomarkers for the Diagnosis of Myocardial Infarction.  

If wishing to participate please submit your responses before March 5th 2022.  

We would like to thank you in advance for your time and contribution to this work.  

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Adjunct Professor Päivi Laitinen 
European Federation of Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine 

Professor Fred Apple 
International Federation of Clinical Chemistry and Laboratory Medicine 

Professor Christian Mueller 
Association for Acute CardioVascular Care 

Professor Rick Body 
European Society for Emergency Medicine 

Professor Nicholas Mills 
University of Edinburgh 

 

If you require any further information please contact biomarker.survey@ed.ac.uk 

 


